
  
No.   20037:   Face   to   Face   Class   Suspension   for   P.1-P.3   Students     
  

20 th    November,   2020   
Dear   P.1-P.3   Parents,   

In   consideration   of   the   development   of   the   upper   respiratory   tract   infection   and   novel   
coronavirus   epidemic,   the   Centre   for   Health   Protection   have   decided   that   P.1-P.3   classes   
will   be   suspended   for   14   days   starting   from   Monday   23 rd    November.   

In   response   to   this   announcement,   we   will   adopt   the   following   measures:   

1. From   23 rd    November   to   4 th    December,   P.1-P.3   classes   will   be   conducted   via   Zoom,   
using   the   current   half-day   timetable.   The   last   lesson   on   Day   6   (Class   Teacher   Period)   
will   be   cancelled.   P.4-P.6   half   day   face-to-face   classes   will   carry   on   as   usual.   

2. The   tentative   date   to   resume   face-to-face   classes   for   P.1-P.3   is   7 th    December.   

3. The   examination   dates   for   P.1-P.3   will   be   postponed   to   14 th    -   17 th    December.   The   
P.1-P.3   lessons   on   1 st    -   4 th    December   will   follow   the   Day   1   to   Day   4   timetable.   The   
examination   dates   for   P.4-P.6   remain   unchanged.   

4. Points   to   note   for   online   learning:   

4.1. Students   should   login   to   the   Zoom   lesson   (please   see   the   attachment)   at   8:15   
am.   The   class   teacher   will   take   attendance   and   the   number   of   absent   days   will   
be   recorded   on   the   report   card.   

4.2. If   your   child   needs   to   take   sick   leave   or   casual   leave,   please   inform   your   class   
teacher   through   ClassDojo   before   8:15   am,   or   it   will   be   treated   as   truancy   and   
will   be   recorded   on   the   report   card.   

4.3. Students   should   login   to   the   Zoom   lessons   in   their   own   name.   

4.4. During   the   online   lessons,   students   should   activate   the   “Start   Video”   mode   and   
be   visible   on   screen,   or   it   will   be   treated   as   truancy   and   will   be   recorded   on   the   
report   card.   

4.5. Once   students   are   logged   in   to   the   Zoom   lessons   at   8:15   am   they   should   not   
log   out   until   the   last   lesson   ends,   even   during   recess.   

5. Chinese,   English,   Mathematics   and   General   Studies   lessons   will   be   recorded.   The   
video   will   be   uploaded   to   the   Rainbow   One\   Bookshelf\   Free   to   Read   before   4:00   pm   
everyday.   
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6. If   students   do   not   have   an   iPad   or   a   computer   that   can   access   the   internet,   you   can   

come   to   the   school   office   on   Monday   to   Friday,   8:00   am   –   4:00   pm   to   borrow   one   as   
soon   as   possible.   

7. For   those   who   join   the   online   Chinese   or   Mathematics   Enhancement   Class   in   the   
afternoon,   please   attend   the   class   according   to   the   timetable.     

8. We   will   conduct   a   deep   clean   of   the   entire   building.   

To   reduce   the   impact   of   class   suspension   to   your   child’s   learning,   please   assist   and   
supervise   your   child   to   join   the   online   lessons.   Please   pay   close   attention   to   the   latest   
announcements   from   the   government   and   the   school   via   ClassDojo.   Please   call   your   class   
teacher   at   2577-5188   if   you   have   any   queries.   

Li   Sing   Tai   Hang   School   
  
  
  

______________________   
Ms.   Shirly   Yip,   the   Principal   

2   


